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MADISON – The foundation of Wisconsin agriculture is strong, says Brad Pfaff, DATCP 

Secretary-designee in response to the release of the 2017 Census of Agriculture. Census data 

shows that the vast majority of farms in our state are less than 500 acres, with the majority of 

farms owned by one or two producers. Dairy and livestock continue to play a major role in our 

state’s agriculture landscape and economy. 

 

“The census data demonstrates what many of us have long known,” said Pfaff. “Wisconsin 

agriculture is broad, diverse, and strong. Each farm enterprise is unique, and our state still 

provides opportunities for operations of all types and sizes.” 

 

“More than 10 percent of our state’s producers are 35 or younger, and their farms have an 

average annual production value of almost $319,000,” Pfaff says. “With 22 percent of our 

producers being new or beginning farmers, it’s clear people are optimistic for the future of 

Wisconsin agriculture.” 

 

Other notable findings in the ag census: 

 Wisconsin remains a leader in organic agriculture, second only to California. The 

number of organic farms has grown 30 percent in the past five years, to 1,537. The total 

value of organic sales grew by 105 percent, to $248.6 million annually. 

 Direct-to-consumer sales grew to almost $47 million, a 46 percent increase. 

 At 1,900 dairy goat herds, Wisconsin leads the nation. 

 Producers who identify as Hispanic own 591 farms; American Indians, 253 farms; 

Asian, 383 farms; Black, 76 farms; and Native Hawaiian or Pacific Islander, 34 farms.  

 

Detailed information from the census is available at nass.usda.gov. 
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